MINUTES

LEESVILLE ROAD FOOTBALL FAMILIES

Meeting called to order by Scott Petersen

Date: August 8, 2017 at 6:00PM in the Leesville Road High School Cafeteria

Attendees: President- Scott Petersen

Vice President- Rebecca Knox

Secretary- Terry Ibrahim

Treasurer- Ted Lowery

Member-at-large- Tanya Provost

Agenda

Welcome introduction by Scott Petersen/President

The main purpose of the meeting was to introduce and vote in the new board members.

A motion to vote in DeAnna Sohn as the fundraising member-at-large, and the motion was seconded and carried.

Scott Petersen talked about the Midnight Madness t-shirts, and thanked Knox Insurance Agency for providing them. He also mentioned volunteering for field clean-up day on Saturday, August 12th at 8:00AM. Coach Rogers is reaching out to the other teams who use the field. Bring the necessary equipment. We also need a concessions committee. We are looking for an at-large member of the board to be the chairman of the concessions committee. We need three members to be from the football families. Concessions are a requirement, and there will be assignments throughout the season. Scott also brought up the PDP fundraising. You can give donations through an App offering a buy-out option of \$150.00

to feed the kids before and after games. Also, there will be a \$25.00 per player fund that goes towards gatorade and water.

Players can still get free mouthguard fittings by calling Campbell Orthodontics and making an appointment. If the appointment is made by August 14th, your mouthguard should be ready by the first home game on August 18th.

Leesville Taproom will have a football team buffet for \$11.00/player after each Varsity home game.

Sign up for the Senior mom group

DeAnna Son has Midnight Madness t-shirt still available if wanted.

The Parkland Jamboree is for Varsity only. Please return to Leesville by 2:30PM to depart by 3:00PM.

Spirit gear should come in about 3/4 weeks after the last day to order.

PAC memberships will not be good for the First home game on August 18th.

Coaches' Updates

Coach Smothers said our program goal is to be an integral part of the community, and that the parents and coaches will drive our kids to be great such as being the best they can be... student with character and leadership. Parents are the ambassadors of the program. He also stated that the player handbook was reissued to the players, and copies could be found on the website. Have it signed, acknowledged, and turned in. If it hasn't been signed and turned in, the student could not play football. Scheduled departure time for the jamboree is 3:00 pm.

Coach Hess introduced himself, and stated that if anyone has problems with the equipment, to talk to him about changes. He also talked about new helmets. If you need to contact him, his e-mail address is hess94@gmail.com.

Coach Ennis introduced herself and the other trainers. She's head of health and wellness, and has been here for 17 years. We have three mandatory certified trainers at every practice and game. Coach Ennis talked about the responsibilities of the parents and the

athletes. Always report an injury to her staff, and the player must always bring in a note if seen by a doctor. She explained that physicals are good for one year, but if they expire, the school pays a \$1,000.00 fine. If you miss five days of practice, you need a doctor's note. Also, bring in any prescriptions so she can dispense if needed. She had suggestions on where to go if your child is injured...broken bones, concussions, etc. If your child is cleared by the doctor to play, it is still the parent's right to keep them out. She spoke about not spreading infections and why you don't share towels and equipment. Coach Ennis brought up athletic insurance. Leesville provides insurance as a secondary policy, and the player has to be seen within 60 days of the injury. There is a plan for \$11.00 for the entire school year. For more information on this, go to k12studentinsurance.com.

Coach Jack Rogers gave information about PAC memberships. You get into every regular season home game with this pass. You can go online to purchase tickets for \$140.00 for a 4 family membership or \$40.00 for individual memberships. You can also go to only football games and purchase tickets online or at the gate.

Budget

Ted Lowery gave the financials. There is \$3,092 dollars in the account with \$126.00 in cash. He's still receiving gatorade fund money and opt-out money.

Next Meeting

The meeting was adjourned by Scott Petersen

Date and time of the next meeting will be determined.